
Greetings CCCS Community Members, 

Thanks for taking the time to read this newsletter each month or so.  Staff spend a 

lot of time getting this all put together, and there is a ton of information here. 

Please let the office know if you’d like a printed copy. 

Lots of things are going on at CCCS these days. We have mostly completed winter as-

sessments and are preparing for report cards, our 3rd intervention session is just 

getting started, this year’s kindness challenge will be announced by Mrs. Chase very 

soon,  our Sluggo reading program is underway, and ‘lots of good stuff’ is going on 

in our individual classrooms.   

In the office we have started the annual enrollment processes for next year and are 

already putting together curriculum orders. On Monday the Board approved next 

year’s calendar, and in the next month or two the Board will be approving next 

year’s budget.  I am happy to say that the anticipated budget and 3 year projec-

tions show stability and sustainability for CCCS, contrary to what you are seeing in 

many districts around the state we are not anticipating cuts in staffing/programs. 

Please remember to regularly check 

the lost and found, the busy calen-

dar to the right, and as always 

please feel free to contact me direct-

ly at  director@coburgcharter.org . 

Dave Wallace 

Upcoming Dates: 

Jan. 29:  Sibling and New Student Lottery opens 
Jan. 29:  PBIS Assembly 
Jan. 31:  No School - Grading Day 
Feb. 3:    No School - Professional Develop. Day 
Feb. 4:    Start of 2nd Semester  
Feb. 5:   Returning Student Re-enrollment Forms  
  due by 3:30 
Feb. 7:   Reports Cards sent home with Students 
Feb. 11: CCCS Information Night for prospective  
  families 
Feb. 17:  No School—President’s Day 
Feb. 24:   Sibling and New Student Lottery  
  Applications due by 3:30 
Feb. 25-28: Lottery run, families notified 
Feb. 27:  Human Growth and Development Parent 
Info. Night—5th and 6th grades 
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Important Links/Reminders 

 Website and Calendar 

 Volunteer Form 

 Lunch Program 

 PCS webpage 

 CCCS Handbook 

 CCCS Facebook Page 

 CCCS Admissions Page 

mailto:director@coburgcharter.org
https://www.coburgcharter.org
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSfPwTEcxem_XdfxaxV4Bgg_l2Q5dYMBB7ZB97yBKuBrBMMzgw/viewform
https://www.coburgcharter.org/lunch-menu
https://www.coburgcharter.org/get-involved
https://www.coburgcharter.org/_files/ugd/c3172a_2362fd3404394e16bd05d4fa4d932638.pdf
https://www.facebook.com/coburgcommunitycharterschool
https://www.coburgcharter.org/admissions
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https://drive.google.com/file/d/1F2PIplEevsyR_9Mly3p8t0Wu_oeZdGLU/view?usp=drive_link


OSAS State Assessment and optional opt-out notice 

State Assessments are not the only measure of a CCCS student’s success, but they are an im-

portant measure for the student as well as our school.  Last year we were able to get results 

back in time to share with families before the school year let out.  This year we hope to do 

the same;  the scores to help drive the annual school improvement plan. 

We strongly encourage all our students to take the state assessments in Spring, as it supports 

our message to students that yes, you can do hard things.  Also, lack of participation reflects 

badly on the state school report card and at our annual charter review meetings with 4J.  

Click the link below for the form 

Families that choose to opt their student(s) out of state testing need to complete and return 

CCCS Beautification and Improvement Projects 

Students, staff, families, and community members all benefit from having well 

maintained and well cared for facilities and grounds here at 92714 N. Coburg Rd.  

Staff spend a good deal of time making sure their spaces are fully prepared for 

the best learning environment possible, and dedicate additional time to improve 

the school in general - in too many ways to list here. Additionally, we are quite 

privileged to have parents and families provide some extra hands throughout the 

year that helps keep the ball rolling - you’d be surprised the importance and val-

ue of a few people picking up for a bit while their kiddo is practicing basketball - even seemingly 

small helps add up.  Below are a few recent and  upcoming projects that we are working on around 

the school (and some requests for help) 

:Recent: 

- New Sign Board—Thanks PCS! 

- Installation of AC/Heat mini-split units in classrooms and office 

 - Safety/security cages coming soon 

- Fresh gravel on pick-up/drop-off line driveway 

- Gym floor repair - (squeezing a few extra years out of a 45 year old floor) 

 

Some that are Upcoming: 

- Front flower bed plantings (hopefully this spring)   

 - Please contact Dave with contacts for discounted plant ordering—we already have a plan 

  and list  (thanks Nikki) 

- Gym parking lot—small extension and fresh gravel before tee-ball season 

- Fields:   

 - Tee-ball field clean up (needs volunteers to help till, clean up and re-rake infield) 

 - Big field  - need help flattening/leveling - anyone have a grader that won’t make a mud pit? 

 - Soccer Field - looking for thoughts on how to help with this one 

- 4J is replacing the roof this summer - I expect lots of activity here in July and August 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1G1ZgICJzj_xHUE4xVwEM6UaiYiaBbd0F/view?usp=sharing


REQUEST—Yearbook Pictures 

If you have any school event-related photos that could be used for the CCCS Year-

book this school year, please email a copy of each photograph file to Jordyn Lowen, 

CCCS Yearbook Adviser, at j.lowen@coburgcharter.org. We would love to begin col-

lecting photos from the first half of the school year including events such as First Day 

of School, Bronco Dash, Outdoor School, classroom field trips, Community Days, 

Christmas in Coburg, and Winter Concert. 

New Portal for State School Report Card Data 

The new Online Report Card provides a wide array of school, district, and state accountabil-

ity data, including graphs for regular attendance, the percentage of 9th Graders On-Track to 

graduate from high school, and other key indicators.   

One  Newly Reported Piece to Consider—School Funding 

One of the key factors and new information that is shared in this portal is a comparison of 

how much is spent per student at CCCS as compared to the state and district. 

We often share that we receive just 80% of the state funding, but here you can really see 

the difference in what in spent per student in our school. It is true that CCCS is not able to 

serve the students that require the very significant costs that thankfully 4J is able to provide 

to those kiddos who need it. It is also true that this difference in funding requires some sac-

rifice and extra effort on the part of our staff and families. CCCS so appreciates the extra 

support we receive from our community - fundraising, volunteering and the simple trust and 

support you give to each other truly make the difference around here, and are the reason 

this is working so well. 

Student of the Month Display Case 

mailto:j.lowen@coburgcharter.org
https://links-2.govdelivery.com/CL0/http:%2F%2Fwww.ode.state.or.us%2Fapps%2FOregonReportCard%2F%3Futm_medium=email%26utm_source=govdelivery/1/01010194937567aa-e5cddf50-edd9-47dd-8d42-feaebf4f1f22-000000/DVqwGEJTUTlAyLV0Bgl85AtiUpbWsSME4gq1rEbJKNU=389
https://www.ode.state.or.us/apps/OregonReportCard/Dashboard/Institution/507
https://www.ode.state.or.us/apps/OregonReportCard/Dashboard/Institution/507


Some people like to know what is happening “behind the 

scenes” at the school, and others jump down to the pictures of 

the kiddos at the end—both are totally fine.  In the interest of 

transparency and communication I’d like to share a couple key 

things each month with everyone.  I encourage folks to join the 

Board meetings, talk to a Board member, or contact me howev-

er suits you best if you have thoughts or questions. 

Board members needed: 

The CCCS Board of Directors is now accepting applications to serve on the board 
beginning with the 2025/26 school year. Additional information and the formal appli-
cation can be found in the attached or online. Applications are due by March 14, 
2025. 

The ability for CCCS to govern its own affairs through a dedicated board of directors 

is one of the key characteristics of being a public charter school under Oregon law. It 

sets our school apart from other public schools. This is a significant responsibility for 

which we are all grateful. Please consider serving our school by joining the board! If 

you have any questions, please get in touch with Mercia Petewon, Board President, 

or John Barry, Governance Committee Chair.  
 

Budget: 

The 2025/26 budget presentation was brought to the Board, after review and approv-

al by the Financial Oversight Committee (FOC), at Monday’s Board Meeting for re-

view and discussion.  Feedback was received, will be addressed at the next FOC 

meeting in February. The proposed budget and FTE grid will come back to the Board 

for discussion and potential approval in March. 
 

Activity Busses/Vans: 

One topic of discussion in which the Strategic Planning Committee is looking into is 

the potential to acquire 2 activity busses (14 passenger) to facilitate safer and more 

efficient transportation of students on field trips and learning events in the community. 

This is an ongoing conversation, will be a collaborative effort, and will likely require 

some community support. The ODE requirements for school transportation equip-

ment and services are quite robust, and expensive especially on the front end, so this 

will be necessarily thorough and long decision process.  

 

Attendance Rate to date (12/7): 95.5%   -  this is great—keep it up! 

Attendance is a critical factor in the success of individual students, and our school as 

https://www.coburgcharter.org/board-of-directors
https://forms.gle/L1qkKw5PMgA3CeJx8


Kindergarten — Ms. Dunmire 

Welcome to the new year, everyone! We’ve 
been working hard in Kindergarten to get back in the swing of things and lots of 
learning.  
 
This month, we’ve been focusing on subtraction with specific vocabulary about 
“taking away,” and using manipulatives and word problems to help us grow. For read-
ing, we’re completing our alphabet and having the “Marriage of Q & U” to celebrate! 
All of our kinder kiddos have been working hard at small group time and have been 
enjoying their time on iReady and working with Ms. Dunmire and our lovely EA’s. 
Kinders have also spent time learning about how animals adapt for the winter, includ-
ing fun art projects about bears and how they hibernate. Big shoutout to seeing 
Sluggo as well! 
 
Next month, look forward to 100’s day, Valentine's Day, learning long vowels, learn-
ing new strategies for addition and subtraction, Black History Month, continuing ani-
mal adaptation to learn about beavers and how they change their environment, and 
even more buddy time. 



First Grade  — Mrs. Boyum 
 

We are off to a great start in the new year in first grade! Before break, we finished up our unit 
about holidays around the world. We traveled to Sweden and Israel to learn about their holi-
day traditions, customs, and gift givers. We made beautiful art which included Tomtens, St. 
Lucia crowns and Menorahs. We even learned how to play Dreidel too! The chocolate gold 
coins were a smashing hit!  
 
As soon as we returned from winter break, we jumped right into our classroom routines and 
learning. In math, we became addition experts learning all about doubles and doubles plus 
one strategies. In language arts, we learned about the long /ee/ and  /ea/ vowel teams fol-
lowed up with the sneaky /y/ that often makes the long /e/ and /i/ sounds at the end of a 
word. Our genre focus was fairy tales this month. The kiddos soaked up every fairy tale story 
and were able to identify the problem, tricky character, and moral of each story. The Three 
Little Super Pigs series was the collective favorite! 
 
In social studies, we focused on the great Dr. Martin Luther King Jr. and his incredible life 
and legacy. Our class had wonderful and meaningful conversations about his life and the im-
pact he left. We made banners about Martin Luther King Jr. that are on display in the hall-
way.  
 
Our character strong focus has been all about perseverance this month. Each morning, we 
sang our perseverance song to start each day. Our class is such an incredible group of kind, 
respectful, and hardworking students. I can’t wait to see all that we will continue to accom-
plish together this school year. 



Second grade  

Ms. Smith 

Math:  
Last month 2nd grade had a lot of testing to get through which means we are continu-
ing the end of January math concepts into the beginning of this new month. Our pri-
mary focus is on money values, adding/subtracting money with decimals, and then 
working again with the measurement of time. Both skills of being able to tell time and 
understanding money values directly relate to everyday lives. They are also challeng-
ing to learn, making practice at school and at home very important! 
 
ELA: 
This month, we are reading Realistic Fiction/Procedural Texts in our MyView text-
books. There are a few stories in their text we plan to read/work through together us-
ing the margin text features. These margin features give us tasks to do after reading a 
page or two that get us thinking deeper about what the text is helping us learn.  
Comprehension is the main focus for our reading groups and being able to cite where 
we got the information from in our novels.  
 
Perseverance was the Social Emotional focus of January schoolwide, this month we 
are all working Empathy and Kindness! 



Third grade — Mrs. Rutter 

Happy new year and lunar new year! We jumped right into things after winter break with our winter 

benchmark tests and reading projects, which was great as we focused on the character trait of per-

severance. The class had fun with the winter music concert and it was great to watch. In math we 

wrapped up our multiplication and division unit, and are now looking at area. Our next unit will be 

jumping into fractions. We started reading a new novel about Jackie Robinson to learn about histori-

cal fiction. In writing we are finishing our fictional narratives about being trapped in a snowglobe and 

will be writing information text next for Black History month. In science we finished our electric and 

magnetism unit by making a closing gate. We will be looking at plant and animal life cycles next. We 

have learned about food groups and healthy portions, and will learn how to read a nutrition label 

next. We have finished up lower case cursive letters and will start capital letters next. The students 

have been working on how to code on computers and working on typing skills.  

Fourth Grade - Mrs. Sepulveda 

I feel like January has flown by!  In fourth grade, this has been the month of starting new pro-
jects.  The students have started writing opinion papers and have some awesome opinions.  Some 
of these include “we need to take better care of the animals on our earth” and “why a cruise is the 
best kind of vacation.”  I’m excited to see the finished product!  We have also started our Medieval 
Europe unit.  We learn all about how Europe changed after the fall of the Roman Empire.  Students 
presented their country projects this month and then created a piece of art to represent their coun-
try.  They did an AMAZING job!!  If you are in the school, make your way down to fourth grade.  It 
looks like an art gallery.  In January we worked on mastering the art of double digit by double digit 
multiplication and are now knee deep in long division.  Working with fractions is on the hori-
zon.  Lastly, we have just started our beloved Winter Olympics STEM unit, which will continue into 
February. Students will work together to engineer what they’ll need to compete in five different 
events.  These events include bobsledding, ski jumping, snowboarding, curling, and hockey.  It is 
one of the highlights of fourth grade. We’ll also be learning about Lunar New Year and even perform 
some reader’s theater to teach other classes about Lunar New 



Fifth Grade - Ms. Schneider 

5th grade has had a great transition back from 
winter break. These rock stars did an amazing job at the winter perfor-
mance, crushed winter benchmark testing, celebrated MLK Jr. with curios-
ity, and designed their own prototype for their business team.  
 
In February, we will dive into poetry, learn about the Black is Beautiful 
movement of the 60’s and 70’s, work with clay to build coil pots and prep 
for our job applications/interviews for Biz Town! 



Sixth Grade—Mrs. Young 

We are having a wonderful winter in 6th grade!  Winter holidays are a fun time to learn about other cultures 
and share in some special experiences.  6th grade had a great time playing Dreidel with their 1st grade bud-
dies.  With 50 kids anteing up and testing their fortunes with a spin of the dreidel, it felt like a casino in 
class!  The buddies also worked together to create some beautiful winter pin art that we hung in the win-
dows.  :) 
 
In December, our class took a field trip to the Jordan Schnitzer Museum of Art to explore the Calvin and 
Hobbes exhibit as part of our ELA unit on Childhood.  Our tour concluded with an activity around students 
creating their own comics.  We then launched our new ELA unit on Exploration.  For one of our class pro-
jects, students worked in pairs to create slideshows about a famous explorer of their choice.  I learned a lot 
about Leif Erickson, Marco Polo, Sacagawea, and Amelia Earhart, among others. 
 
We began the new year by reflecting on our own strengths and areas where we’d like to grow, and each stu-
dent came up with a word that will be their focus for the year.  Words like “create,” “explore,” “capable,” 
“focus,” and “patience.”  The students created a poster of their word so they can keep it firmly in their mind as 
we move forward into 2025. 
 
In science, we are continuing our unit on Light.  Students have been learning to use light meters to measure 
light output, and have been exploring the concepts of transmission, reflection, and scattering of light.  We will 
wrap up our unit by learning about why and how we see color, and the power of light as an energy 
source.  We also learned about how the Aurora Borealis occurs and students created some very cool art us-
ing oil pastels and chalk. 
 
In math, we are concluding our unit on Measurement Conversion and moving right into Understanding and 
Using Percentages.  We also wrapped up all of our winter assessments.  These kids have been working 
hard! 
 
Coming up soon we will be moving on to learning about the ancient civilizations of Mesoamerica: the Olmecs, 
Maya, Aztecs, and Incas.  We are also beginning a new novel that is a bit of a spooky mystery about the Un-
derground Railroad that we are all very excited about.  We have so much learning to do in 2025! 



Eighth Grade - Ms. Monterrosa 

 

What a busy start to the 2025 year! Usually I focus on sharing about 
what is going on in the Humanities classrooms. Yes, we are writing, 
reading, finishing projects, all the academic ‘fun stuff’.  
 

What I wanted to share with you this time is the other aspect of our vision and mis-
sion: “Community and Character”. I have had a rough start to this new year. Besides 
getting sick, I lost my sweet dog too early due to cancer. The love, compassion, and 
sweet words by the 8th grade and their families have really helped me through this 
time.  
 
Mrs. Epperson had to have surgery this month and the 7th graders have gone above 
and beyond with their kindness and helpfulness in the classroom in her absence.  
 
In the Leadership elective I led this semester, the class had to build castles out of 
notecards. What was the coolest, is when they had to start the second part of this ac-
tivity, building bridges to their group castles, they all worked together and even took 
pieces off their castles to connect to one another. These are the little things that are 
so important and make a difference in the classroom community. We truly have an 
amazing group of young humans. Here’s to the future!  

Seventh Grade -   Mrs. Epperson 

Mrs. Epperson has been very open with her students about a 

needed medical procedure, so this month she is off the hook 

for her newsletter entry. 

Mrs. Epperson would probably tell us, and her students 

would agree, she is off the hook all the time.   

(Is that still a phrase people use) 



PE - Ms. Sanchez 
This month in the PE world! Our kiddos focused on sharpening up their basketball 
skills along with their earned free days at the end of the week. Up next is volleyball! 
Super excited to see their serving skills! 

Music - Ms. Vreim 
 
K-5 worked hard this month in music class on preparing for our 
winter concert! Our concert was on January 16th and was an ab-
solute blast. All grades got the chance to display their singing, 
dancing, and instrument playing abilities for family and friends. 
Some highlights from the concert include K-1 singing classroom 
favorite “Hot Chocolate”, 2nd grade singing and dancing to 
“You’re a Mean One, Mr. Grinch”, 3rd grade performing Russian 
folk-dance “Sasha”, 4th grade singing and rapping to “Sing” by 
Pentatonix, and 5th grade playing bucket drums. 
 
Huge thanks to all parents for supporting your little musicians, 
and all CCCS staff who helped make the concert possible. Also, 
please send any concert pictures to  myself, Ms. Vreim 
(m.vreim@coburgcharter.org) or Ms. Lowen 
(j.lowen@coburgcharter.org) so that we can put them in the year-
book :)  

mailto:m.vreim@coburgcharter.org
mailto:j.lowen@coburgcharter.org


Eugene International High School (Eugene IHS) is a choice school for students in grades 9-
12 offering a 4-year interdisciplinary humanities curriculum focused on international studies. Stu-
dents are dual enrolled in both Eugene IHS and their host school. 
  
ANY student can enroll. They must go through the online 4J School Choice Lottery, regardless of 
attendance area: 4j.lane.edu/schoolchoice. The in-district deadline is January 31, 2025. 

  
IMPORTANT DATES for the 2025-2026 School Year: 
January 1……Online application period for 4J School Choice Lottery opens for in-district students 
January 31…..Deadline to submit in-district 4J School Choice Lottery Applications 
March 1………Online application period for 4J School Choice Lottery opens for out-of-
district students 
March 31……..Deadline to submit out-of-district 4J School Choice Lottery Applications 
 
Spanish and French Immersion students from Monroe and Roosevelt will be enrolled in Eu-
gene IHS without the lottery process because they entered immersion through the lottery in elemen-
tary or middle school. However, immersion students do need to submit the Eugene IHS Enrollment 
Form to the Eugene IHS office at South or Sheldon by the January 31st deadline. This form will be 
included in a special mailing to immersion families. 
 
We hope you will consider becoming a part of our Eugene IHS community! 
  
For more information contact one of the Eugene IHS offices below, or visit the Eugene IHS website 
at ihs.4j.lane.edu 

Eugene IHS @ Churchill:  541-790-5225 
Eugene IHS @ Sheldon: 541-790-6636 
Eugene IHS @ South Eugene: 541-790-8030 

8th Grade Families—Transition to High School Page (repeat) 

On this page we will be including any information we receive from the local high 

school in which our students may attend.  Please know that improving the information 

transfer process is something we are hoping to continually approve, and as we devel-

op those connections and partnerships we are confident we will see improved coop-

eration. Once we get information we will send that out to families promptly—not wait 

for another newsletter—so please keep an eye on the weekly email updates. 

We encourage families to watch closely the website of the schools/districts in which 

they are considering attending. 

 

https://4j.lane.edu/schoolchoice
https://ihs.4j.lane.edu/


Meal Manage Resources 

- Access the Meal Manage Home Page for Parents Here 

- Meal Manage Parent Guide 

- Meal Manage FAQ 

https://www.mealmanage.com/parent-solutions.php
https://www.coburgcharter.org/_files/ugd/90b0f3_1874fbe9f018400c8a1216de2d7385ec.pdf
https://www.mealmanage.com/faq.php


What makes the Awesome Zone so, well awesome?? 

Clearly the dedicated, caring and talented staff in the awesome zone are what makes it so special, but 

what happens in the Awesome Zone instructionally reflect the CCCS Academic Intervention program that 

we have developed here at CCCS. This program is a critical piece in what we do to meet the needs of our 

students, and one in which I (Dave) may not have explained as well as I would have liked in the past.  

The basic idea is that we systematically look at student data and make decisions about how best to meet 

the needs of those who may need a little extra. Students who are excelling may be referred to TAG; re-

gardless of the label students at CCCS receive the in class differentiation the TAG label requires. Every 6-9 

weeks staff meet to review data, make recommendations, figure out a brand new schedule for services, 

and communicate with families. 

Students who need a little extra help in reading or math are provided either a tier 2 or tier 3 support 

based on their needs. Tier 2 supports may look like in class support in the area, focused small group in 

class, or perhaps some pre-teaching before a lesson.  Tier 3 interventions are small group lessons outside 

of the class designed to teach specific skills/concepts which may be lagging.  In each case staff progress 

monitor, assessing the student’s progress in the defined area, every couple of weeks and use this (and 

other) data at the next data team meeting to determine appropriate next steps for the individual stu-

dent. Students who continue to struggle to show growth even with interventions may receive a referral 

for a 504 or IEP. 

Because of our size and intentional allocations we 

are able to “cast our intervention net” much wider 

than what may be found in a traditional neighbor-

hood school in our area. As such, we strive to offer 

additional support to any students who consistently 

score below the 30th nationally normed percentile. 

Parents of course have the option to deny this extra 

help - this partnership is a foundational tenant of the 

CCCS Mission.  

All too often students may resist getting the extra 

help - who of us adults want to do extra work in are-

as in which we struggle - but our staff here at CCCS 

are particularly adept at making the help helpful and 

the Awesome Zone a place they enjoy.   

If your student currently receives an intervention 

you will see progress report coming home on Mon-

day the 27th.  This is a more formalized process than 

we have done in the past, and yet another example 

of how we strive to continuously improve services 

for our kids and our families. 





Reminders - just one new emphasis in Jan. 2025 

Cell phones:  Currently many school districts are banning cell phones at school and are seeing positive re-

sults. Word is that there may even be a bill presented in this legislative cycle to address the issue from the 

state level.  At CCCS we ask that students put away their cell phones and devices during the school day.  

These devices are simply a distraction to the learning environment.  One thing we have noticed, particularly 

at our middle grades, is that students are using the devices during the day to communicate with each other 

and even to communicate with home.  Our request is to contact the office to get messages to your student, 

save family texts until the school day is complete, and/or require your student to have their phone off dur-

ing the school day—when they turn it back on at the end of the day messages are delivered and class inter-

ruption is avoided. 

Dress Code:  One the founding practices here at CCCS is our dress code.  While the specifics have changed a 

bit over time, the benefits of the dress code have been a hallmark of our school, is a Board level discussion 

and policy , and is one of the expectations when families choose to attend CCCS.  Teacher time taken to re-

inforce dress code expectations takes away from instruction time, so we ask that families please please 

please support the school and teacher time by ensuring students are following the expectations before com-

ing to school each day.  A full explanation is in the Student/Family Handbook, page 20&21. 

Morning Drop Off:  Please know that our cafeteria is open at 7:45 each morning for early drop.  We usually 

have staffing that allows students the choice of playground time or hanging out in the cafeteria.   

**Please remember that drop off is a time for staff to greet the children, and perhaps a very brief conver-

sation with a parent.  If you need more than a quick sentence of three please schedule a different time 

with the teacher, start an email conversation, or come to the office and we can relay a message when the 

kids aren’t the direct focus. Right after school can be a really good time to chat instead. 

At 8:10 we really want to have students in their class, listening to announcements, and the halls clear of stu-

dents and parents so we can get started right away.  Parents: if you are chatting with another parent please 

come down to the office area to avoid disruption in our tiny hallway (sounds carry), and if you need to catch 

a teacher please help them by concluding your discussion before that bell - even better, if at all possible ar-

range a meeting ahead of time so teachers are focused on students and student greetings and/or know you 

are stopping by. 

Typically Dave is at the front door, Alissa is roaming and helping students, and Danielle or Charity are hover-

ing near the office to be available for lunch monies, medication drop off, or any of the other myriad of things 

Popcorn Fridays!!! 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1JdfmmSmBikoAoEMYT5mpk0YU8i8KwWqR/view?usp=sharing








Drinking Water Sampling Report- required posting 

Every so many years the school is required to completed testing for lead levels in 

our drinking water and completed remediation as necessary.  Since our last testing 

the benchmark levels are 25% mor stringent, which is a good thing. Also worth not-

ing is that we sample all the water sources, not just the drinking fountains. 

This cycle we have had 2 faucets identified that require remediation.  This project is 

in the works and we are simply waiting for the pieces to arrive.  After that we will re-

test and of course do additional remediation if necessary. 

Also worth noted—the drinking fountains have ND designations, which means 

those sources have no lead detected. 

Included below are the two reports, which will also be posted on our website and 

we will have a hardcopy available in the office.  Please click them to link to a full 

page version. 

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1F79_wDT7_bB9dKKVpfy5B6mbHpbH_BBi/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1HHKJ2H7JLx_q7YC8FDgtNwlrwLvSpWD7/view?usp=sharing




Current Bulletin Board Montage 
I regularly make a point to walk the main hall and take a moment of appreciation for all the beautiful-

ly done bulletin boards.  As a parent I would look for my child’s work and delight in their growth.  As 

the executive director I really appreciate the environment this sets up for our kiddos, and also appreci-

ate this as a reflection of the care and effort our educators put into the students as well as the school 

as a whole.  I hope you enjoy these, in person or electronically, as much as I do!      ~Dave~ 








